Date: 1/6/10

From: Bob Cordie, Proj Biologist, The Dalles/John Day

Re; No fish salvage operation achieved from The Dalles unit 14 draft tube within 4 days of setting taillogs

The Dalles unit 14 was taken out of service due to suspected oil leakage from blade seals. Normal procedure is to set taillogs, dewater to bottom of scroll case, open draft tube hatch and confirm if oil is coming from the unit hub. 
Upon dewatering, fisheries entered unit 14 scroll case finding no fish. When the oil leak was confirmed in the draft tube, scaffold and equipment were installed to recover oil from the water surface. Water level must be maintained to assure containment of the oil.  However, oil recovery efforts do not allow lowering water level and installing hoist for fish recovery. Therefore fish in the draft tube will remain beyond the maximum 4 day limit per Fish Passage Plan. Project maintenance projects 2 weeks for oil recovery and repair.
Upon reviewing this situation, it was determined to forgo the 4 day limit for the following reasons;

· Salmonids are rarely found in the scroll case or draft tube dewaterings. Sturgeon and catfish are most commonly found.

· During the non passage season, odds of finding salmonids in the draft tube are further reduced.

· The importance of maintaining the water level and assuring containment of oil is vital to successful recovery.
The situation will be further evaluated as it progresses.

Bob 

